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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE
CLASSIFIED SENATE
JANUARY 22, 2009
2:30 P.M., ROOM 1603
Present:  
Lesley Barron, Peter Cardin, Frances DeNisco, William Eddy, Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt, Christie Verarde, Karen Zeigler

A.
Welcome/Call to Order
      The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. 


1.
Approval of Agenda


The agenda was approved as written


2.   Approval of Minutes


Ms. Zeigler welcomed new employees Peter Cardin and Christie Verarde.  Mr. Cardin works in the Library and Ms. Verarde is a project development coordinator for Early Childhood Development.  


Ms. Navarro Kleinschmidt noted one correction to the October 23, 2008 minutes.  She motioned to approve the October 23, 2008 minutes as amended; seconded by Ms. DeNisco.  Motion carried unanimously.
Ms. DeNisco motioned to approve the November 20, 2008 minutes as written; seconded by Ms. Navarro Kleinschmidt.  Motion carried unanimously.
3.
Guest Speaker: Dr. Pollard

Dr. Pollard thanked the Senate for allowing her to attend the meeting and answer questions.  The floor was then opened to questions.  The first dealt with the construction time table for the solar voltaic panels in the parking lots.  Dr. Pollard explained it is being completed in phases with series of rows being worked on and completed.  It is anticipated stakes will be completely put in within the next six months and the panels installed over the summer.  Next, she addressed concerns regarding the college and state budgets.  Concern was brought forward that paychecks may stop being issued.  Dr Pollard assured the Senate this is not going to happen because our district is better fiscally than many other institutions, due to the fact we have managed finances very well.  We are “tapping” into reserves; however, we are doing better than most.  She encouraged everyone to stay calm.  A question regarding the status of classified contract negotiations arose.  Dr. Pollard explained the process has started; however, there is not much else she can report at this time. 

Ms. Zeigler commented on the new student email portal “The Zone,” and highlighted concerns occurring during the transition period.  Dr. Pollard indicated she was not aware of them specifically and will research it.  Mr. Eddy inquired about the accreditation process.  Dr. Pollard responded by reporting we are looking good.  Mike Sato has been doing an incredible amount of drafting/editing.  It is anticipated the first complete draft will be available at the end of the month.  The first reading by the Board is expected to occur in March with a second reading in April.  We haven’t gotten our review date(s) but it should be in October.  It was reported that instructional equipment requests have been ranked by the PBC; the list should be making its way to the President shortly.  

Mr. Eddy reported individuals will need to enroll in classes if they want to use the gym or pool.  Dr. Pollard commented on the possibility of exploring “open hours” for these and other upcoming facilities; however, careful planning and processes will need to be looked at.  


The topic of waitlisting arose.  Dr. Pollard indicated it is her understanding Banner allows it; she is in favor of implementing it and will look into it further.  


It was reported the latest enrollment number for LPC is 9,025.  It is likely to change slightly due to attrition, etc.  


In conclusion, Dr. Pollard spoke about moving forward with replacing Carie Kincaid as the administrative assistant for the Classified Senate.  She indicated support for the group is necessary; however, her goal is to have dialogue and receive feedback on how to accomplish this.  The Senate has been tasked to forward recommendations to her.  
4.   Treasurer’s Report

No report.

5.
Old Business 
A.) Meet, Greet, and Eat – Ms. Zeigler reported the event was a success, with plenty of good food.  She was able to speak with several new colleagues. 

B.) Red, White, and Blue Appreciation – Ms. Zeigler reported this event was successful.  She thanked all those who participated.  The BSU is almost sold out of keepsakes.  If you are interested she can provide the website link of where to get more.  The Board of Trustees was appreciative of the keepsakes.  
6. New Business
Ms. Zeigler reported a sympathy card will need to be sent to Angie Gandara due to the death of her father.  She also reported Laura Sparks can no longer represent her group as a senator due to scheduling conflicts.  Everyone was encouraged to seek out those interested in becoming her replacement.  On another note, she commented on a recent District Classified Senate meeting she recently attended; they “put us to shame,” as they have at least 12 participants.  
The subject of the Spring Flex Day arose.  Ms. Zeigler indicated she would like to have an event bused off campus, such as a hike or similar outdoor activity.  A joint Flex Day is still the plan; however, she still needs to work out arrangements with the other two Classified Senate presidents.  Mr. Eddy suggested boxed lunches could be provided by the local alternative high school; as they had been in the past.  Ms. Zeigler indicated she will work with Mr. Eddy on this.  It was noted there is Staff Development funding still available for this event.

The topic of payment to Eric Tenbrink for services provided during the Fall Flex Day was brought forward by Mr. Eddy.  Due to miscommunication, Mr. Tenbrink has not been paid to date.  It was proposed that since it was a small amount ($160), it could be paid directly out of the Classified Senate’s account rather than having to go through the tedious process of hiring him as a professional specialist under Staff Development.  Ms. DeNisco motioned the Classified Senate move forward and pays Mr. Tenbrink $160.00 from Classified Senate funds.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Eddy.  Motion carried unanimously.  

7.
Good of the Order

Ms. Zeigler reported we will not receive COLA funding; she is not certain about growth.  A brief discussion regarding the current activities of the union was discussed.  There was confusion and uncertainty as to what is being negotiated or what processes are or will be underway.  Ms. Zeigler noted Mark Smythe had no report at the recent Board meeting.  It was suggested Judy Martinez be contacted to see about attending the next senate meeting to answer questions and provide a report.  Mr. Eddy suggested perhaps Gail Erhorn may be able to provide some insight as well.  

8.
Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
Recording Secretary: Carie Kincaid
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